

Citizens Advisory Council

to the Department of Environmental Protection

P.O. Box 8459 • Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105-8459 • 717-787-4527 • Fax 717-787-2878

February 19, 2013

-BUREAU OF AIR QUALIT

Allegheny County
Cynthia Carrow
Nancy D. Perkins
John J. Walliser, Esquire

Bedford County William C. Fink

Bucks County Richard J. Manfredi

Carbon County
James J. Clauser

Crawford County
Burt A. Waite

Cumberland County Walter N. Heine

Dauphin County David E. Hess

Delaware County
Gail M. Conner, Esquire

Erie County
Pat Lupo, O.S.B.

Greene County
Terry L. Dayton

Lancaster County
Jolene E. Chinchilli

Lehigh County
Janet B. Keim

Tioga County
Thaddeus K. Stevens

Ms. Joyce E. Epps Director Bureau of Air Quality P.O. Box 8468 Harrisburg, PA 17105-8468

Dear Ms. Epps:

The Citizens Advisory Council (Council) Policy and Regulatory Oversight Committee (Committee) on February 6, 2013, reviewed two regulatory packages with Air Quality's Randy Bordner and Elias Rivera. They were the draft proposed rulemaking "Additional RACT Requirements for Major Sources of NO_x and VOCs" and the final rulemaking of 25 *Pa. Code* Chapters 121 and 139 "Condensable PM Measurement and Reporting Requirements".

On the recommendation of the Committee, the Council voted at their February 19, 2013, meeting to concur with proceeding to the Environmental Quality Board with both of these rulemakings.

Council thanks the Bureau for providing complete briefings on air regulations. If there are any questions regarding Council's action, please contact Marjorie Hughes by e-mail at mahughes@pa.gov or by telephone at 717-787-4527.

Sincerely,

John Walliser Chair

cc: Susan Hoyle